Beta Solutions

Alpha Project


Meeting Minutes


Who: Beta Solutions, Alpha Borough Council, Mayor, Professor Kney, Professor Ruggles, Alpha Citizens, etc. 

Date:  Wed. February 7, 2002

Time & Location: 6:45pm, Alpha Borough 


Group conference meeting held at Alpha Borough with entire class and town council and residents of the town. 

Question and answer session conducted with town council at approximately 6:45 p.m. 

Issues discussed:

· The initial funding to build the pool in 1979 came from the American legion. 

· The YMCA maintained the pool in the past.

· Presently, about $250,000 - $300,000 is necessary to bring the pool up to code standards. 

· $60,000 - $70,000 is needed each year to maintain the pool and break even

· In the past two years, the pool has been in deficit financially.

· The site encumbered by the Green Acres loan program maintains that the pool either be used for public recreation or converted into open space parkland if decommissioned. 

· The non-funded portion of the property can be leased to private owners.

· Small Cities funding would be a possibility for funding a proposed senior center.

· The pool will not be open to the public next season.

· Leaf recycling can be moved to another property. 

· A $200,000 loan has been available since 1999, but none of it has been used.

· A survey should be conducted with the students of the school to find out how many children use the pool and what sports are favored over others.

The meeting opened to the public:

· Students and board members were introduced

· Maria Bell stated that we need a youth/senior center geared toward sports and recreation. She said that there is nothing to do in Alpha for the children. She believes pool is a positive aspect to the community as a whole. 

· A senior (citizen) townsman stated that a senior community center would not be needed, since there is already a golden age club in the borough. He would like to see a youth facility with stabilization in tax increases. 

· Bob Ferrara stated that the solution must be cost effective, since the seniors live on a fixed income. Bob favors the pool and would like to see it renovated. He believes the pool is a good social tool for the children. The pool is selling point for the community. 

· Laura Kline, another townswoman, stated that the population of the children is increasing in the town. Therefore, the pool and emphasis on sports is ideal for the community.

· Maintence is an issue for the pool, especially costs. Some people are willing to have there taxes increased to fund the pool. It will cost about $70,000 to keep the pool going, and about $250,000 to $300,000 to get the pool back up to acceptable code.  

· Senior center design ideas include the integration of aerobics, meeting rooms, cards, medical areas, and a sauna. 

· One member suggested looking into Easton’s senior and youth centers and identifying their facilities. 

· The Alpha Quarry, which is located adjacent to our site, is also an issue. The quarry is a dangerous, private property, which must be diverted. Fencing the property is an option.

· The pool membership is relatively inexpensive ($120 for five people per year). 

· All money for the youth of Alpha has come from fundraisers in the past. 

· A site is currently being developed upstream of the property. The issue of using a shared regional detention/retention facility was proposed. The developer could also assume some responsibility for the flows released downstream to our site. Flooding is a major issue for 16 lots adjacent to a small stream that runs through the property. 

· Parking is also an issue that needs to be addressed. Currently, the pool parking lot is not sufficient to hold the amount of cars during an athletic event. Parking on the open space of the property often occurs during athletic event. 

